



## **Ecclesfield Primary School**

High Street Ecclesfield SHEFFIELD S35 9UD

Tel: 0114 2467396 Fax: 0114 2570854

E-mail: enquiries@ecclesfield-pri.sheffield.sch.uk Executive Head J. Eagleton BSc Hons PGCE NPQH

4th November 2024

## Year 3: Kingswood Residential School Visit - Wednesday 30th April 2025

Dear Parents and Carers

Following our previous information and parent questionnaire, we would like to update you with regards to the upcoming Year 3 residential visit to Kingswood Outdoor Centre - Peak Venture.

We are pleased to confirm that we intend to run the residential visit and that the dates for the visit have now been confirmed as Wednesday 30th April 2025 to Thursday 1st May 2025, for one overnight stay.

We appreciate that parents and pupils will undoubtedly wish to find out more about the forthcoming visit. As such, we would love to invite you to a parents' meeting on Wednesday 13th November at 3:20pm. Once you have collected your child, please return to the Y3W classroom via the green door that your children exit school from. This meeting is to explain in more detail what we have planned for this year's residential trip. Of course, children are more than welcome to attend the meeting as well. Hopefully by the end of the meeting you will see why, as a school, we feel this will provide an amazing learning experience for the children whilst they are in Year 3.

During this presentation, we will also cover information about the amenities available at the centre, what to pack, example menu plans, accommodation details and a sneak peek at the types of thrilling adventures and teambuilding activities your child will be involved in!

If your child would like to go on this residential, you will need to pay a deposit of £20.00. This will allow us to start confirming numbers. All deposits need to be paid via ParentPay offer entitled "Kingswood Deposit" by II.59pm on Wednesday 20th November 2024. This will give you 4 months to pay the remaining costs, in instalments if you wish.













The provisional final cost (including deposit) is £70.50 with £20.50 for the coach and £50 for the Kingswood residential. The deadline for paying the full amount is II.59pm on Friday 28th February 2025. It is worth noting that the cost of the visit includes transport, overnight accommodation, food and the employment of trained staff to lead activities such as archery, climbing and ziplining. We will not be able to confirm the exact final costs until deposits have been made so please be aware, that this final cost is currently only a projection based on initial interest. However, the more children who do confirm their attendance, the more the overall cost will come down.

After paying your deposit, the remaining cost of the trip will need to be paid in full by until the final deadline. The ParentPay offer entitled "Kingswood Remaining Payment" will go live on Friday 22nd November displaying the final amount due for payment.

Thank you for your support. We look forward to seeing you at the meeting. If you have any questions, please feel free to ask.

Mr Wells, Miss Garner and Mrs Stott

Year 3 Team











